
Resolution No. 2018 -  
 

RESOLUTION OF THE SOLANO COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
RECOGNIZING MAY 2018 AS OLDER AMERICANS MONTH IN SOLANO COUNTY 

 
 

WHEREAS, Older Americans in Solano County continue to be a growing population with over 
65,000 residents ages 65 and older; and 
 
WHEREAS, the County strives to provide exemplary services to support the health and well-
being of all senior residents and their ability to continue to live independently; and 
 
WHEREAS, over the past 11 years, the County has supported the Senior Coalition of Solano 
County, a collaborative advisory board relating to senior issues; and 
 
WHEREAS, the County celebrates the accomplishments of older residents each year at the 
Centenarian ceremony and other Senior Coalition annual activities; and 
 
WHEREAS, the County acknowledges and appreciates the national Administration on Aging’s 
theme for this year’s observance of Older American Month, “Engage at Every Age,” which 
emphasizes that no one is ever too old to participate in enriching activities that support overall 
health; and  

 
WHEREAS, the County’s seven cities have senior centers and other agencies that provide a 
myriad of opportunities for seniors to stay active and engaged in maintaining their own physical 
and mental health and the well-being of their communities; and 

 
WHEREAS, Solano County can provide opportunities to enrich the lives of all ages by involving 
older adults in social and wellness activities; promoting home and community-based services 
that support independent living. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Solano County Board of Supervisors does 
hereby recognize the month of May 2018 as Older Americans Month and encourages all seniors 
to stay actively engaged in family, community and civic life and all residents to support them in 
their efforts. 
 
Dated this 24th day of April, 2018 

 
 
 
___________________________________ 
JOHN M. VASQUEZ, Chair  
Solano County Board of Supervisors 

 
ATTEST: 
BIRGITTA E. CORSELLO, Clerk 
Solano County Board of Supervisors 

 
By:            
Jeanette Neiger, Chief Deputy Clerk 


